## Planning and Transportation

Pending Log as of 27th February 2024

To **NOTE** the status of the following:

### 1. Planning

# 1.1 Planning Application P22/01300/O Land at Sodbury Road Wickwar South Gloucestershire GL12 8PG

Meeting Reported To	Update Received
Planning &	It was <b>NOTED</b> the public enquiry opened on Tuesday 31st October
Transportation	at 10am at South Gloucestershire Council Offices, Badminton
Meeting	Road. It is estimated the public enquiry will last approximately 2 weeks.
31st October	
2023	Awaiting updates from South Gloucestershire planning department

## 2. Highways and Transportation

#### 2.1 Wickwar Road / Peg Hill (Southfield Way) Junction Safety

Meeting Reported To	Update Received
Planning &	Further to minute number 6/2 of the Planning and Transportation
Transportation	meeting held on 17th January 2023, RESOLVED to send a letter
Meeting	to South Gloucestershire Council (SGC) regarding traffic issues experienced in Yate in January 2023, the traffic lights at Peg Hill
17 <sup>th</sup> January	and the lack of funding available for cycling at this junction,
2022	correspondence was sent to SGC.
	Awaiting response.

#### Item 2.2 Speeding Cars

Meeting Reported To	Update Received
Planning &	Further to minute number 7/2 of the Planning and
Transportation	Transportation meeting held on 12 <sup>th</sup> September 2023,
Meeting	A Highways Inspection Scheme Request form has been completed and sent to transport services at South
12 <sup>th</sup> September 2023	Gloucestershire Council
	Further to minute number 10.7.2 of the Planning and Transportation Meeting held on 31st October 2023,

Yate Town Council have scheduled regular posts on their social media channels with regards to the need for volunteers to become members of speed watch teams in the area again.
Awaiting response.

### Item 2.3 'We Buy Any Car' Pod in Morrisons, Yate

Meeting Reported To	Update Received
Planning & Transportation Meeting	20th October 2023 – Yate Town Council objections submitted to South Gloucestershire Council Planning Portal.
25 <sup>th</sup> April 2023	It was <b>RESOLVED</b> to wait on the planning application outcome and review at next Planning and Transportation Committee meeting.
	To receive any updates

### Item 2.4 Traffic Lights and Pedestrian crossing on Goose Green Way

Meeting Reported To	Update Received
Planning & Transportation Meeting  12 <sup>th</sup> September	It was <b>NOTED</b> that further to minute number 7/4 of the Planning and Transportation Committee meeting on 12th September 2023, an update had been received before the letter was sent to South Gloucestershire Council:
2023	"South Gloucestershire Council have agreed to review the previous setting on the lights, which is what the pedestrians and cyclists wanted. They are now going to step back and develop a policy on traffic lights, working with active travel and road safety colleagues, to try to avoid this sort of problem."
	It was <b>RESOLVED</b> to write to South Gloucestershire Council advising that Yate Town Council welcome the review and policy development and are happy to work with them and with local cycling groups to ensure a suitable policy for all is developed.
	Awaiting response.

#### Item 2.5 Hybrid Bike Detectors at Traffic Lights

Meeting Reported To	Update Received
Planning &	To <b>NOTE</b> the new Hybrid system has been installed, (November
Transportation Meeting	2023)
12 <sup>th</sup> September	Pilot scheme now active,
2023	Awaiting updates and results

### Item 2.6 A432 Bridge Repairs and diversions

Meeting Reported To	Update Received
Planning &	To <b>NOTE</b> further to minute number 6/3 of the Planning and
Transportation	Transportation meeting held on 31st October 2023, an
Meeting	email was sent to West of England Combined Authority
	(WECA) asking for information on how they plan to
12 <sup>th</sup> September	promote public Transport now it has been confirm that the
2023	bridge needs to be replaced.
	Awaiting response.

### Item 2.7 Randolph Avenue – Traffic Management

Meeting Reported To	Update Received
Planning &	Further to minute number 6.6 of the Planning and Transportation
Transportation Meeting	Committee meeting on 31st October 2023, it was RESOLVED to submit a Traffic Management Scheme application in relation to requesting a pedestrian crossing on Randolph Avenue.
16 <sup>th</sup> January	
2024	It was <b>NOTED</b> a Traffic Management Scheme (highway request)
	form was submitted on 21st November 2023. (Appendix 4)
	It was further <b>NOTED</b> that the below response was received on 11th December 2023 from the Department for PLACE:
	"Many thanks for your completed highway request form.
	This scheme request sounds fairly similar to another scheme request we have already received, please find details and location of the original scheme below:  Location - Randolph Avenue

Details - Investigate Pedestrian Improvements in Randolph Ave near the junction with Broad Lane and Churchill Gardens i.e. removing right turn lane in Randolph Ave; Remove island in Churchill Gardens, Install raised table with crossing; re-route existing footway

I have dropped a line to the engineer who is currently working on the original request to see if we can merge both your request and the original one together. "

It was **RESOLVED** to move this item to the outstanding list whilst a response is awaited.

Response is awaited

To receive any further updates and to consider if these items are to be removed from agenda.